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	DIVISION OF PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
	


PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
Board of Electrical Examiners
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, March 7, 2007
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
April 4, 2007
MEMBERS PRESENT
Jacob Good, Professional Member, President

Donald Collins, Public Member, Secretary

James Anderson, Public Member
Robert Sharp, Professional Member 

Ronald Marks, Professional Member
ABSENT

Richard Strouse, Professional Member, Vice President

Shirley Good, Public Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL

Kay Warren Deputy Director, Division of Professional Regulations
Christopher Spizzirri, Deputy Attorney General
Judy Letterman, Administrative Specialist II
CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Good called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m.
REVIEW OF MINUTES

A motion was made by Mr. Sharp, seconded by Mr. Collins to approve the February 7, 2007 meeting minutes as presented. The motion was unanimously carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Show Cause Hearings
Mr. Good called the hearings to order at 9:15 a.m. 
Mr. Spizzirri stated that the purpose of the hearing was to show cause why the Board should not revoke or suspend the license of Benjamin Betts. The Board members were introduced.

On September 8, 2006, Mr. Betts was notified by regular and certified mail that he had been chosen to participate in an audit for the 2006 renewal period and was requested to submit certificates of attendance for all continuing education courses completed for renewal and general liability insurance certificate in effect at the time he renewed his license.   His certified letter was returned “unclaimed” and he did not submit the required information.
On February 7, 2007, because he failed to comply with the terms of the post-renewal audit,

Mr. Betts was notified by regular and certified mail that a Show Cause hearing was scheduled for March 7, 2007. 

Mr. Betts was not in attendance.

A motion was made by Mr. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Collins to revoke the license of Benjamin Betts. The motion was unanimously carried.

Mr. Spizzirri stated that the purpose of the hearing was to show cause why the Board should not revoke or suspend the license of John Derr. The Board members were introduced.

On September 8, 2006, Mr. Derr was notified by regular and certified mail that he had been chosen to participate in an audit for the 2006 renewal period and was requested to submit certificates of attendance for all continuing education courses completed for renewal and general liability insurance certificate in effect at the time he renewed his license.  He was notified by memo on October 23, 2006 and by phone on October 27, 2006 that he needed to submit a copy of his current insurance certificate and a total of 10 hours of continuing education. 
On February 7, 2007, because he failed to comply with the terms of the post-renewal audit,

Mr. Derr was notified by regular and certified mail that a Show Cause hearing was scheduled for March 7, 2007. 

Mr. Derr was not in attendance.

A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Collins to revoke the license of John Derr. The motion was unanimously carried.

Mr. Spizzirri stated that the purpose of the hearing was to show cause why the Board should not revoke or suspend the license of Anthony Lowe. The Board members were introduced.

On September 8, 2006, Mr. Lowe was notified by regular and certified mail that he had been chosen to participate in an audit for the 2006 renewal period and was requested to submit certificates of attendance for all continuing education courses completed for renewal and general liability insurance certificate in effect at the time he renewed his license.  

On February 7, 2007, because he failed to comply with the terms of the post-renewal audit,

Mr. Lowe was notified by regular and certified mail that a Show Cause hearing was scheduled for March 7, 2007. 

Mr. Lowe was in attendance and sworn in by the Court Reporter.

Mr. Lowe informed the Board that he had faxed in the insurance information and because is license was issued in November 2005; he was not required to have completed continuing education for this renewal period. He submitted as Exhibit 2 his insurance certificate which covered the license renewal period.

A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Sharp to take no action since he is in compliance.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

Mr. Spizzirri stated that the purpose of the hearing was to show cause why the Board should not revoke or suspend the license of Bruce Mirra. The Board members were introduced.

On September 8, 2006, Mr. Mirra was notified by regular and certified mail that he had been chosen to participate in an audit for the 2006 renewal period and was requested to submit certificates of attendance for all continuing education courses completed for renewal and general liability insurance certificate in effect at the time he renewed his license.  

On February 7, 2007, because he failed to comply with the terms of the post-renewal audit,

Mr. Mirra was notified by regular and certified mail that a Show Cause hearing was scheduled for March 7, 2007. 

Mr. Mirra informed the Board that he had moved and did not submit an address change to the Board consequently he did not receive his renewal notice.  He submitted to the Board an insurance certificate as Exhibit 1 and continuing education certificate as Exhibit 2.
A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Collins to take no action since he is in compliance.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

Mr. Spizzirri stated that the purpose of the hearing was to show cause why the Board should not revoke or suspend the license of Neil Payne. The Board members were introduced.

On September 8, 2006, Mr. Payne was notified by regular and certified mail that he had been chosen to participate in an audit for the 2006 renewal period and was requested to submit certificates of attendance for all continuing education courses completed for renewal and general liability insurance certificate in effect at the time he renewed his license.  

On February 7, 2007, because he failed to comply with the terms of the post-renewal audit,

Mr. Payne was notified by regular and certified mail that a Show Cause hearing was scheduled for March 7, 2007. 

Mr. Payne submitted an insurance certificate as Exhibit 1 and continuing education certificates as Exhibit 2.

A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Collins to take no action since he is in compliance.  The motion was unanimously carried
Mr. Spizzirri stated that the purpose of the hearing was to show cause why the Board should not revoke or suspend the license of William Tucker. The Board members were introduced.

On September 11, 2006, Mr. Tucker was notified by regular and certified mail that he had been chosen to participate in an audit for the 2006 renewal period and was requested to submit certificates of attendance for all continuing education courses completed for renewal and general liability insurance certificate in effect at the time he renewed his license.  On October 7, 2006 his certified letter was returned “unclaimed”.

On February 7, 2007, because he failed to comply with the terms of the post-renewal audit,

Mr. Tucker was notified by regular and certified mail that a Show Cause hearing was scheduled for March 7, 2007. 

Mr. Tucker submitted his continuing education certificates as Exhibit 1-4 and liability insurance certificate as Exhibit 5 which shows no lapse in coverage.
A motion was made by Mr. Sharp, seconded by Mr. Collins to take no action since he is in compliance.  The motion was unanimously carried

Mr. Spizzirri stated that the purpose of the hearing was to show cause why the Board should not revoke or suspend the license of Arthur Granger. The Board members were introduced.

On September 8, 2006, Mr. Granger was notified by regular and certified mail that he had been chosen to participate in an audit for the 2006 renewal period and was requested to submit certificates of attendance for all continuing education courses completed for renewal and general liability insurance certificate in effect at the time he renewed his license.  

On February 7, 2007, because he failed to comply with the terms of the post-renewal audit,

Mr. Granger was notified by regular and certified mail that a Show Cause hearing was scheduled for March 7, 2007. 

Mr. Granger was not in attendance.

A motion was made by Mr. Sharp, seconded by Mr. Collins to revoke the license of Arthur Granger. The motion was unanimously carried.

Mr. Spizzirri stated that the purpose of the hearing was to show cause why the Board should not revoke or suspend the license of Carlton Wilson. The Board members were introduced.

On September 11, 2006, Mr. Wilson was notified by regular and certified mail that he had been chosen to participate in an audit for the 2006 renewal period and was requested to submit certificates of attendance for all continuing education courses completed for renewal and general liability insurance certificate in effect at the time he renewed his license.  Mr. Wilson only submitted a copy of the continuing education certificate for a course that was not on the Board’s approved list

On February 7, 2007, because he failed to comply with the terms of the post-renewal audit,

Mr. Wilson was notified by regular and certified mail that a Show Cause hearing was scheduled for March 7, 2007. 

Mr. Wilson was not in attendance.

A motion was made by Mr. Sharp, seconded by Mr. Collins to revoke the license of Carlton Wilson. The motion was unanimously carried.

Mr. Spizzirri stated that the purpose of the hearing was to show cause why the Board should not revoke or suspend the license of Mark Wolanski. The Board members were introduced.

On September 11, 2006, Mr. Wolanski was notified by regular and certified mail that he had been chosen to participate in an audit for the 2006 renewal period and was requested to submit certificates of attendance for all continuing education courses completed for renewal and general liability insurance certificate in effect at the time he renewed his license.  His certified letter was returned “unclaimed”.

On February 7, 2007, because he failed to comply with the terms of the post-renewal audit,

Mr. Wolanski was notified by regular and certified mail that a Show Cause hearing was scheduled for March 7, 2007.  His certified letter was returned “unclaimed”.

Mr. Wolanski was not in attendance.

A motion was made by Mr. Sharp, seconded by Mr. Collins to revoke the license of Mark Wolanski. The motion was unanimously carried.

Mr. Spizzirri stated that the purpose of the hearing was to show cause why the Board should not revoke or suspend the license of Charles Schwaninger. The Board members were introduced.

On September 11, 2006, Mr. Schwaninger was notified by regular and certified mail that he had been chosen to participate in an audit for the 2006 renewal period and was requested to submit certificates of attendance for all continuing education courses completed for renewal and general liability insurance certificate in effect at the time he renewed his license.  His certified letter was returned “unclaimed”.

On February 7, 2007, because he failed to comply with the terms of the post-renewal audit,

Mr. Schwaninger was notified by regular and certified mail that a Show Cause hearing was scheduled for March 7, 2007.  His certified letter was returned “unclaimed”.

Ms. Letterman testified that on February 14, 2007, Mr. Schwaninger contacted her stating that his license was renewed by his wife not himself and was requesting the license be cancelled.  

He also stated that he would not be attending the hearing since he will be out of town.
Mr. Schwaninger  was not in attendance.

A motion was made by Mr. Sharp, seconded by Mr. Collins to revoke the license of Charles Schwaninger. The motion was unanimously carried.

Mr. Spizzirri stated that the purpose of the hearing was to show cause why the Board should not revoke or suspend the license of Wayne Poploski. The Board members were introduced.

On September 11, 2006, Mr. Poploski was notified by regular and certified mail that he had been chosen to participate in an audit for the 2006 renewal period and was requested to submit certificates of attendance for all continuing education courses completed for renewal and general liability insurance certificate in effect at the time he renewed his license.  

On February 7, 2007, because he failed to comply with the terms of the post-renewal audit,

Mr. Poploski was notified by regular and certified mail that a Show Cause hearing was scheduled for March 7, 2007.  

On February 20, 2007, Mr. Poploski faxed a copy of his insurance application and not certificate of liability. Ms. Letterman stated that she left a voice mail message informing him that he had submitted his application and not a copy of the insurance certificate which was required.
Mr. Poploski was not in attendance.

A motion was made by Mr. Sharp, seconded by Mr. Marks to suspend his license until he submits proof of insurance coverage at the time of renewal. The motion was unanimously carried.

Verbatim testimony was taken by a court reporter.  
The public hearing ended at 11:00 a.m.

Final Denial of Application

A motion was made by Mr. Sharp, seconded by Mr. Marks to deny the applications of Lewis Pierce, Jr. and Shahnawaz Ahmad due to lack of response to the Board’s January 10, 2007 notifications proposing to deny their applications.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Propose to Deny Hearing-Rescheduled

The proposed to deny hearing for Eric Messick has been rescheduled for Wednesday April 4, 2007 at 9:30 a.m.

Complaint Referred to J.P. Court for Prosecution

Complaints 01-15-06, 01-01-07, and 01-02-07 have been closed by the Investigative Unit and sent to the Justice of the Peace Court for prosecution.

Review of February 2007 Examination Results

The Board reviewed the examination results which showed that six candidates out of twenty-two received a passing score.
Strategic Planning

The Board would like to include the follow for discussion:

· License inspectors

· Recommend changes to section 1422

· Determine the definition of salary

· Discussion of low voltage licensing

NEW BUSINESS

Review of Reciprocity Applications
A motion was made by Mr. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Collins to approve the applications of Noel Powell and Brian Ploskon. The motion was unanimously carried.
A motion was made by Mr. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Collins to table the application of Patrick Key pending verification of a letter of good standing from the state of Virginia.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Complaint to Assign
Complaint 01-3-07 was assigned to Mr. Marks.

Continuing Education
The following continuing education was approved by the Board:
Middle Department Inspection Agency
Commercial Electrical Installation Seminar, 5 hours

Residential Electrical Installation Seminar, 5 hours
Continuing education request for Gregory Green and Phillip Dalton have been tabled.
Review of Examination Applications
A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Sharp to table the master exam application of Robert Hildebracht pending verification of five years of experience.  The motion was unanimously carried.
A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Sharp to approve the master exam applications of James Bailey, Allen Sensening, and Frank Tyler.  The motion was unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Sharp to approve the limited exam applications of David Steel, and Joseph Robinson. The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Division’s Homeowner Permit Decisions
Ms. Letterman informed the Board that when a homeowner permit is received stating the applicant is not completing the work themselves; she contacts the homeowner to verify who will be completing the work. If the homeowner verifies that they are not completing the work, a letter is sent informing them that their application has been denied.  On several occasions, the homeowner contacts the Board office stating they made a mistake on the application; they are completing the work themselves and request to appeal the decision to the Board.  
Mr. Anderson stated that the procedures in place to screen the applications are working and recommended making no changes to the process.
OTHER BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD
Mr. Smith recommended that the Board provide a list of all suspended licenses.
PUBLIC COMMENT

Mr. Keis recommended that the Board increase the percentage of licensees that are audited.
NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING
The next scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 4, 2007 at 8:30 a.m., in conference room A, second floor of the Cannon Bldg. 861 Silver Lake Blvd. Dover DE.
ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made by Mr. Collins, seconded by Mr. Marks to adjourn.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Letterman 
Administrative Specialist II






